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A few words from your President: 

N O V E M B E R  2 0 1 3  

R U S H M O R E  C H A P T E R  

YOUR LEADERS:  

BOARD MEMBERS  
Steve Rohde-Photographer  
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rohde@rushmore.com  

Janet OlsonðPR Rep  

381-5010  

Phil McCollar ð 484-0291 

Bill Hansonð 786-3668 

 

NOVEMBER 2013 

3RDñRUSHMORE 

ABATE MEMBERSHIP 

MTG, NOON, PIEDMONT 

AMERICAN LEGION 

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS 

TIME ENDS 

5ñELECTION DAY 

9ñJ&L HD BIKER BUF-

FET, SIOUX FALLS SD 

11ñVETERANõS DAY 

 - Parade with the 

American Legion 

14ñHOG Social Hour, 

5:30pm, BHHD 

16ð STATE ABATE MTG, 

PIERRE SD 

 - 8th Annual Soldiers 

for Jesus 9 ball tourna-

ment, Breakroom Bil-

liards 

17ñBlack Hills ABATE 

Mtg, Noon, Side Hack, 

Sturgis 

26ñRUSHMORE BOD 

MTG, 7:30 PM, EAGLES 

CLUB 

28ñTHANKSGIVING 

30ñJ&L Pictures with 

Santa, Sioux Falls 

 

 

Treas. - Kim Logsdon  

484-8667  

Kimsheee@aol.com  

State Rep - Sunshine Minzlaff 

787-9136  
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Sgt at Armsð Mike Clark 

430-1669 

b1bccpugs@rap.midco.net 

LRC - Ginny Kellerher  

209-3084  

ginkeller@rap.midco.net  

Mem Sec.ï Karline Clark  

430-1670 

kcspoiled@rap.midco.net 

Mary Andersonð 

OTHERS  
Auggie & Sunshine  Minzlaff  

Chaplainð 787-9136  

two4jesus@msn.com  

Road Cptnð Steve Pistulka 

Webmaster ð Clay Weaver 
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P.O. Box 1223,  

429 Kansas City St., Suite #11,  
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605-343-8474, website: 

www.rushmoreabate.com  

  

 

NO REPORT AVAILABLE AT 

TIME OF PUBLICATION 

 

(HEôS BEEN WORKING OUT OF TOWN) 



  Secretaryôs Report 

Vice President Clay called the Oct. 13, 2013 general membership meeting to order. Mike led the chapter in 

the Pledge of Allegiance. Sunshine led the chapter in prayer. Roll call was taken with President John being 

excused. All other officers and board members were present. 

The Sept. meeting minutes had no corrections or additions. Phil motioned and Joe seconded to accept the 

minutes as were presented. Motion passed. 

Bills--Donna had a bill for postage for sending the thank yous out after the silent auction from the RU Rally, 

for $18.40. Barbie motioned and Karline seconded to pay this bill. Motion passed. 

OFFICER REPORTS 

President John gone. 

Vice President Clay reminded all that chapter elections are coming up.  

Treasurer Kim gave the dollar reports. Phil motioned and Bill seconded to accept the report. Motion passed. 

Sec. Barbie had newsletters and announcements to share. 

LRC Ginny shared information on the misuse of the Patriot Act. A bill is proposed by Patrick Lehay to 

eliminate the wire-tapping. Sunshine added information on procedures the Internal Revenue Service is using 

with your personal information. 

State Rep. Sunshine read her report. S.D. ABATE is hosting Meeting of the Minds in two years. 

Sgt. at Arms Mike had nothing at this time. 

Membership Sec. Karline reported 59 affiliates and 386 members. She reported that the board approved set-

ting up the pre-pay account with State ABATE to secure a faster process on getting your State membership 

card. Clay described the way it will work. Kim questioned the process. Karline gave more explanation on 

how it would work. Clay called for a special board meeting after the membership meeting to discuss this 

matter more. 

AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS 

PR representative Janet stated that she is working on the advertisers for the 2014 RU ABATE calendar. 

Janet, Ginny, and Rohde are gathering dates for the calendar. A calendar meeting will be held Oct. 23 at Buf-

falo Wild Wings at 7 pm. Would like to have the calendar to the printer by Dec. 1st. Rohde would like to 

change the date of The Wild Game Feed to March 9. 

Newsletter editor Ginny has no computer at this time. Send items to Janet at present time. 

Web Page Master Clay is trying to keep it updated. 

Road Captain absent. No report. 

Products Manager Phil is looking for new ideas for sweat shirts. Mike asked about trying different colors be-

sides black. Good idea. Price checking will be done. 

MRF Representative Jiggs suggested getting a hold of Kristie Noem and get her to sign on to the HR 1861 

motorcycle only checkpoint repeal bill. Meeting of the Minds in Ohio was great. He shared much informa-

tion on the sessions. At present, the state of Georgia is the only state using the motorcycle checkpoint federal 

monies. Biketober Fest will be held in Florida and Georgia will be checking all bikes going through their 

state on the way to Florida. Next year Meeting of the Minds will be in Kansas. Best of the West will be in 

Colorado. Bikers in the Beltway is May 15th and 16th. Heartland Steam will be in Wisconsin. 

AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Halloween Party report from Bill. He stated that 2 dry cabins are available yet. All of the planning is going 

well. 

Bike raffle report by Mary. She stated that the bike is here. Tickets are available to check  

out to sell. She had the bike at BH Harley Sat. and sold tickets. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Current and expiring affiliates were done in the membership sec. report. 

The membership renewal system will be discussed after this meeting by the board. 

Motion tracking of board and membership meetings will be enacted. Clay will be putting  

a binder together that the Vice President will take care of. 



   

 

703 N. Main St.  Spearfish, SD 

The Touch 

Massage Therapy 
809 South St, #112 

Rapid City, SD 

605-716-1020 

 

Rapid City, SD 

Secretaryôs Report 

NEW BUSINESS  

The 2014 RU ABATE calendar is in the working process. 

Reviewing the roles of the membership party committee was discussed by the board. The board decided that 

the present operation system is working. Motion tracking will help with reports. 

Copies of information on the Ron Hall and Pat O. funds is being worked on by Kim. These will be added to 

the officer and board members notebooks. 

Discussion was had on the information to bike purchasers on their rights and safety for riding. Much discus-

sion was had. Clay asked if anyone wants to pursue this venture? No one at this time. 

Nominations were opened for Vice Pres. Clay and Rohde were nominated, but declined. 

Nominations for treasurer were opened. Kim was nominated, but declined. 

Nominations for State Rep. were opened. Sunshine was nominated and accepted. 

Nominations for Sgt. at Arms were opened. Mike declined, Bill declined, and Mary declined. 

Rohde will think about it. 

More nominations will be had at the November meeting. 

MEMBERS OF THE MONTH are Beth Garcia and Angie Lambert. Thank you for volunteering to set up the 

Halloween Party. 

AFFILIATE OF THE MONTH goes to Steve's Super Store. Thank you for supporting ABATE. Shoulda/

Coulda of $200.00 would have went to LaDonna Barker. But sorry. You weren't here to accept. November 

dollars will be $220.00. Chance for a chance on the bike ticket goes to Mike C. Congratulations. 50/50 of 

$29.00 went to Ken L. Congratulations. Coins for IMPAC was $2.25. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Halloween party is Oct. 19th. Rohde has flyers. Calendar meeting is Oct. 23rd. Black Hills Area Bikers is get-

ting ready for shopping. Legislative Days in Pierre are Jan. 15-17.  

There being no further business or discussions, of course Jiggs motioned to adjourn. 

 
SUCCESS IS NOT FINAL, FAILURE IS NOT FATAL: IT IS THE COURAGE 

TO CONTINUE THAT COUNTS.  

Winston Churchill 

 

Submitted by Barbie :o) 

Be safe and God bless all!!!! 



 

ITõS  

NOT  

WHAT  

YOU RIDE, 

ITõS  

THAT  

YOU  

RIDE!  

TREASURERôS 

REPORT 

 

 

 

 

 
716-4332 

Rapid City, SD 

NO REPORT  

AVAILABLE  

AT TIME OF  

PUBLICATION  

Vice Presidentõs  
Report  

Thank you Angie and Beth for setting up 

the Halloween party. Weôve had a lot of 

positive feedback. 

It is very important for everyone to come 

to the next few meetings. Changes on the 

agenda include nominating and voting for 

officer positions, and considering different 

meeting times. 

The positions that are up for election this 

year are Vice President, Treasurer, State 

Rep, and Sergeant at Arms. At this point 

we have one nomination for the open offi-

cer positions. If you are interested in tak-

ing a leadership role in the group, come 

put your name in. If you arenôt sure that 

you want the full responsibility of being 

an officer, there is also BOD member po-

sitions that need filled as well. 

In other Rushmore ABATE news we are 

implementing a new way to process new 

and renewing members. We will be giving 

the Membership Secretary more access to 

checks so we can get the forms and money 

sent to state in a more efficient manner. 

The ambition is to speed up the process so 

people receive their membership cards 

faster. 

For the past few years, weôve discussed 

and tried ways to increase membership 

attendance at meetings. Currently we are 

brainstorming different meeting times. If 

you would like to be a part of the conver-

sation, stop by the Facebook page 

ñRushmore ABATE Group.ò All decisions 

will be made during membership meetings 

by a vote. 

 

Clay W. 

 

GET YOUR  

CHANCE TO 

WIN A 2014 

DYNA 

STREET  

BOB!  

$20 EACH OR 

6 FOR $100!  

The website is back up after a miscom-

munication with Yahoo. If you havenôt 

checked out the new motorcycle for this 

yearôs raffle, it is also on the website. 

You can find it by clicking on the ñ2014 

motorcycleò banner on the top of home-

page. Mary and BA picked out another 

amazing bike this year. You can start 

your ticket sales now to get in the lead 

for the Most Ticket Sales prize! 

Clay W. 

Web Master Report  



 

 

BIKE RAFFLE  

REPORT 

ROAD  

CAPTAINôS  

REPORT 

No report available 

At time of  

publication 

343- 2490 
V.I.P. supporter of A.B.A.T.E.! 

 

Whitewood, SD  

 
 

2525 West 

Main St., 

Rapid City 

342-8876 

SIDEHACK  
SALOON  

Lazelle Street, Sturgis SD  

347-2828 

Open 6am daily for breakfast  

ABATE raffle bike is here and we 

are already selling tickets. We have 

sold 30+ tickets and signed out 15+ 

books so get on board now and let's 

give this bike away earlier than the 

2013 bike!!! 

Only 1500 tickets and they are $20 

each or 6 for $100. 

Thanks to BHHD for allowing us 

to setup and sell tickets on Satur-

day's during their free lunch and 

happy hour functions. 

Thanks for your support and The 

2014 Rushmore participation. 

BA & Mary 

Contact us at 393-1221. 


